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Dear JRAN Community:  
  
Today, we will cover COVID19 testing trends, rental assistance, back to school anxiety webinar, updates 
on hurricane season, and safety and security webinars for the High Holidays. 
  
COVID19  
  
Labor Day weekend is approaching, which means parties, barbeques, and trips to the beach will be 
tempting. School openings depend on our continued diligence this holiday weekend, so it is important 
that we continue with social distancing, mask wearing, and hand washing as we march toward the fall.  
  
The Houston region is continuing with the slow downward trend in positive cases. There are some spikes 
in the official City and County data due in large part to back logged cases. Harris County is reporting 768 
new cases and 5 fatalities, the City of Houston is reporting 158 new cases and 8 new fatalities. 
The positivity rate for Harris County is 10.1%, the City of Houston rate is 7.8%, and the State of Texas 
rate is 10.13%. The goal is to get the 14-day positivity rate below 5% before schools reopen. As of 
yesterday, the Harris County COVID-19 Risk Level Indicators look promising, though we are still in the 
“red” zone.  
  
The Texas Medical Center is reporting a slight increase in the effective reproduction rate (R(t)), 
indicating that the virus is spreading. Last week the R(t) was 0.96 and today it is 1.08. We are continuing 
the downward trend in new cases with 1,188 new cases yesterday compared to 1,415 last week. The 
TMC positivity rate is 5.6%, the same as last week. And, finally, hospitalization rates continue to decline 
with 80 new patients yesterday, compared to 88 last week.      
  
The County Judge extended the Harris County mask order. It was set to expire on August 26th but the 
County Judge signed a new declaration for the mask order to expire 14 days after Governor Greg Abbott 
declares and end to the State of Texas Public Health Crisis.  
  
Mayor Turner is encouraging everyone to get tested at any of the free City locations and to get your flu 
shot this year. Keeping the seasonal flu rate down will be critical as our hospitals continue to admit 
COVID-19 patients. Getting tested for COVID19, even if you are not experiencing symptoms, helps our 
health department know if the virus is spreading and it helps you know if you are an asymptomatic 
carrier. There has been a lot of debate over some changes to the CDC guidelines on asymptomatic 
testing, but at Dr. Marc Boom, president of Houston Methodist, put it on last week’s Faith Leaders call: it 
can’t hurt, it’s free, so why not?  
  

https://harriscounty.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/c0de71f8ea484b85bb5efcb7c07c6914
https://harriscounty.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/c0de71f8ea484b85bb5efcb7c07c6914
https://harriscounty.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/9ce164d503fc4679bcad18c6f16e27d0
https://txdshs.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/0d8bdf9be927459d9cb11b9eaef6101f
https://txdshs.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/0d8bdf9be927459d9cb11b9eaef6101f
https://files.constantcontact.com/1e9b4ced701/13990ba1-28e2-4b7b-be12-6ad9e0068c6a.pdf
https://www.tmc.edu/coronavirus-updates/tmc-key-takeaways/
https://communityimpact.com/houston/heights-river-oaks-montrose/coronavirus/2020/08/28/harris-county-mask-order-extended/
https://houstonemergency.org/covid-19-testing/
https://www.propublica.org/article/america-doesnt-have-a-coherent-strategy-for-asymptomatic-testing-it-needs-one


The COVID-19 rental assistance program is still accepting applications due to lower than expected turn 
out. You can apply through Baker Ripley. The Governor has extended Emergency SNAP benefits for the 
month of September. Eligible families will see additional funds on their Lone Star Card by September 
15th.  
  
A final reminder that the Federation’s Back to School Anxiety webinar is tomorrow night at 8 p.m. We 
will have a panel of mental health experts taking your questions on stress that comes with going to 
school during the pandemic. We hope to “see” you there!  
  
Hurricane Season 2020 
  
Back in May, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration (NOAA) predicted 2020 to be an 
above-normal hurricane season. NOAA’s calculations provided for 13-19 named storms, 6-10 hurricanes, 
and 3-6 major storms. Now that Hurricane Laura has passed and two more named storms have 
developed in the Atlantic (spoiler: nothing to be worried about in Houston), let’s look at where we are 
so far.  
  
We have had 16 named storms, 4 hurricanes, and 1 major storm (Laura). For those keeping track, 
Hurricane Season runs from June 1st through November 30th, with September being the busiest time for 
the Gulf Coast. It is important to continue to follow the weather from trusted sources and make sure 
your hurricane kit is ready to go.  
  
Our hearts go out to those impacted by Hurricane Laura. A big thank you to everyone who participated 
in the Federation’s supply drive last Sunday. We collected supplies, food, and toiletries that are on their 
way to Louisiana today. For those who missed our Hurricane Laura drive, you can still donate at the City 
of Houston’s relief drives around the city. Please be sure to read the supply needs and protocols 
implemented due to COVID19 before donating.  
  
The near miss of Hurricane Laura for the Houston coast was a wake-up call in a way. Harris County Judge 
Lina Hidalgo renewed the push for the Federal government to invest in the “Ike Dike” along Galveston 
Bay. This would act as our region’s costal spine, helping to prevent devastating storm surges into 
Galveston and the ship channel.  
  
Security  
  
The Secure Community Network (SCN) is holding a series of “High Holidays Safety and Security 
Preparedness Webinars” in September. You must register in advance to attend. Here is a list of their 
upcoming resources: 
  

• September 2nd: Safety and Security Considerations for Outdoor Services and Gatherings 
• September 9th: Personal Safety for Lay & Professional Leadership During the High Holidays 
• September 16th: Cyber Preparedness for the High Holidays 

  
Additionally, SCN has a informative report called Firearms and the Faithful. It is a thoughtful approach 
for those considering using congregants and lay leaders as part of their security strategy.   
  
In Other News… 
  
Earlier in the pandemic, we read about a person who made a picnic table for his squirrel friends. Not to 
be outdone, a man in Ohio with clearly too much time on his hands and a strong affection for nuts and 

https://www.bakerripleyrenthelp.org/
https://gov.texas.gov/news/post/governor-abbott-hhsc-announce-extension-of-emergency-snap-benefits-for-the-month-of-september
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_eVkIXF7TTBCrGziH41pnXw?_x_zm_rtaid=7m9daPcDSQeDRUQbKLaPYA.1599001571726.d9b1cd9398b876e4e4bd2fde9798058d&_x_zm_rhtaid=98
https://www.noaa.gov/media-release/busy-atlantic-hurricane-season-predicted-for-2020
https://www.noaa.gov/media-release/busy-atlantic-hurricane-season-predicted-for-2020
https://www.nhc.noaa.gov/
https://www.nhc.noaa.gov/
https://spacecityweather.com/
https://www.ready.gov/kit
https://mailchi.mp/houstontx/mayor-turner-announces-donation-drive-to-benefit-hurricane-laura-recovery-325232?e=2e96c20b29
https://mailchi.mp/houstontx/mayor-turner-announces-donation-drive-to-benefit-hurricane-laura-recovery-325232?e=2e96c20b29
https://www.houstonpublicmedia.org/articles/news/hurricane/2020/09/01/380863/we-dodged-a-bullet-after-hurricane-laura-houston-officials-renew-calls-for-storm-barrier/
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_UVMiIMhDSRWKfrklmORIDQ
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_X9-jyPHdTE--DJ7soTkQuw
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_ZPdLdReYQeuUPSjDaTfk6A
https://www.securecommunitynetwork.org/resources/institutional-safety-and-security-library/houses-of-worship/firearms-and-the-faithful
https://www.etsy.com/market/squirrel_picnic_table


squirrels, built “The Nutty Bar.” This full-service nut bar includes several varieties of nuts for your 
backyard friends. You can take a virtual tour and watch how it’s made on Duke Harmon’s Woodworking 
YouTube Channel. I’m afraid 2020 has raised our squirrel friend’s dining expectations dramatically…  
  
Take care today and I hope you find time to spend in your garden, 
  
Jackie    

Jackie Fisherman | Director of Government Affairs  

Jewish Federation of Greater Houston 
5603 S. Braeswood Blvd. | Houston, TX 77096 
Main: 713.729.7000 ext 325 jfisherman@houstonjewish.org | www.houstonjewish.org  

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=408r747Bvvs

